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April 13, 2020 

Mr. Justin Weller, Lead Project Manager 

GrandWorks Foundation, Urbana Youth Center 

216 S. Main St 

Urbana, OH 43078 

Re: Letter of support for the Urbana Youth Center

Dear Mr. Weller and GrandWorks Foundation, 

Please accept this letter of support, on behalf of myself and the Bundy Co[llpany, for the Urbana Youth Center project 

which seeks to provide needed resources to local youth in our area. 

Our company is committed to improving our local communities. As a local manufacturer, I see the need for the project 

to move forward for many different reasons; some of which including the following: 

• In our school districts, S3% of children are classified as disadvantaged and 1 in 3 live in poverty

• Improved economic resources can lead to greater applicant prospects and support strong stable workforces

GrandWorks Foundation has been able to assist the community with other projects and this one can be the same. As an 

employer, our growth stems from the growth of our youth and community; therefore, an organization like the Urbana 

Youth Center could provide necessary resources to our youth. 

Additionally, as a board member of the community being a Champaign County Chamber of Commerce & Visitors Bureau 

and a member of the local Manufacturers group, we are always looking to find ways to improve our community which 

includes re purposing buildings. This redevelopment project is another way of partnering for economic development to 

strength our community and provide opportunities to our youth and families which currently are limited. 

I am a strong believer in this community and working together for the success of our economy. Together we can make 

a strong impact on the now but a lasting impact on the future. We look forward to aiding and witnessing the success of 

the Urbana Youth Center. 

;;;;_� 
Tom Coles 

Vice President of Human Resources 

Bundy Baking Solutions 

BUNDY BAKING SOLUTIONS: American Pan I Chicago Metallic I DuraShield I Pan Glo I Shaffer I Synova 
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April 14, 2020 
Mr. Justin Weller, Project Manager 
GrandWorks Foundation, Urbana Youth Center 
216 S. Main St. 
Urbana, OH 43078 

RE: Letter of Support for the Urbana Youth Center 

Dear Mr. Weller, 

Please accept this letter of support on behalf of the Champaign County Chamber of 
Commerce and Visitors Bureau for the Urbana Youth Center project. 

Our organization is committed to making our community a great place to, live, work and 
play. As the Executive Director of the Champaign County Chamber of Commerce and 
Visitors Bureau, I see the need for the project to move forward for many reasons including 
the following: 

● A Youth Center will add to the quality of life in our county making it more attractive to 
future and current employers and workers.

● In our school districts, 53% of children are classified as disadvantaged and 1 in 3 live 
in poverty.

GrandWorks Foundation has assisted the community in the past by bringing back to life a 
historic theatre proving it can do the same for other historic buildings. The Urbana Youth 
Center project compliments the Champaign County Chamber of Commerce whose mission 
is to advance the business and community interests of Champaign County and its trade 
area. 

I believe in this community and all that we can accomplish when we work together for the 
success of future generations. We look forward to being involved in this project and helping 
to ensure the success of the Urbana Youth Center. 

Sincerely, 

Sara Neer 
Executive Director 
Champaign County Chamber of Commerce and Visitors Bureau 

mailto:info@champaignohio.com
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Dear Mr. Weller & the GrandWorks Foundation, 

 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to meet with you and Pastor Jim. It was exciting to hear you 

share the information about the Urbana Youth Center project. 

River of Life Christian Center is committed to helping our community in the Urbana and 

surrounding area. When there are 1,155 kids who are classified as disadvantaged and nearly 

one in three kids live in poverty, we believe we all have a responsibility to step up and help. The 

vision you shared and the areas of service you have planned I know will make a significant 

impact. 

GrandWorks has a track record of developing and accomplishing important community projects 

and we believe in their ability to make this youth center a reality. 

For these reasons, River of Life looks forward to the opportunity of working with GrandWorks 

and the community to make the Urbana Youth Center a success. 

Thank you again for sharing with us the vision for the Urbana Youth Center and the opportunity 

to support such a great cause. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

Pastor Daniel R. Leiker 

 

 

 

 







 
 

 

 

 
Christopher L. Washington, Ph.D. 
Executive Vice President & CEO 

579 College Way, Urbana, OH  43078 • 937-772-9200 • 800-7URBANA 

 

April 15, 2020 
 
 
Mr. Justin Weller 
Project Manager 
GrandWorks Foundation, Urbana Youth Center 
216 S. Main St. 
Urbana, OH 43078 
 
Dear Mr. Weller: 
 
Thank you for sharing information about the Urbana Youth Center project with Urbana University, a 
branch campus of Franklin University. 
 
GrandWorks has a track record of developing and accomplishing important community projects. I 
believe in their ability to make this youth center a reality. 
 
Further, GrandWorks has demonstrated their expertise in the renovation of historic and iconic 
structures like the Castle. It seems like a practical use of space to allow for the Urbana Youth Center to 
be located in this community treasure.  
 
My team can see the value in adding a youth center to the community. We are committed to 
understanding the multifaceted educational issues faced by youth in Champaign County, and believe 
that we have a supportive role to play in improving youth education in our region. We can envision 
supporting new youth center programming and initiatives, and linking interested staff and students as 
volunteers and mentors to support area youth. Our team has a track record of providing students to 
assist local school kids in grades k-12 with homework, tutoring, ACT/College-Prep, and performing and 
visual art educational support. We have also designed summer camps for youth as well. 
 
I support this project. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Christopher L. Washington, Ph.D. 
Executive Vice President and CEO 
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